ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION DIVISION

## Richard E. Dunn, Director

Watershed Protection Branch 2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive Suite 1152, East Tower Atlanta, Georgia 30334 404-463-1511

OCT 25 2017

Honorable Joe Walker, Mayor Town of Harrison Post Office Box 31 Harrison, Georgia 31035

RE:

Comments Received for Town of Harrison Water Pollution Control Plant (WPCP) NPDES Permit No. GA0037338 Washington County

Dear Mayor Walker:

We are in receipt of your comments regarding the permit issuance for the Town of Harrison WPCP. Specifically, the comments requested that the sampling locations for instream sampling be identified. We agree that the upstream sampling location is not feasible as the discharge from the WPCP is at the head waters of the receiving stream and that the downstream sample location should be at the Little Cedar Creek crossing with Donovan Road. In addition, we have attached a fact sheet addendum which documents changes in the attached permit. We appreciate your interest in this matter.

After consideration of your comments, EPD has determined that the permit is protective of water quality standards and we have issued the permit.

If you have any questions, please contact Emily Wingo of my staff at 404-463-4932 or emily.wingo@dnr.ga.gov.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey Varson, Assistant Branch Chief

Watershed Protection Branch

JL\elw

CC: James R. Jackson, System Operator (jrjackson@washemc.net)